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1.1 We have received a minute (Minute 1) dated 14 February 2025 from the Hearing’s 

Panel, in relation to RC240234. That minute seeks clarification around the water supply 

and the extent to which the water supply services other parties/Lots. I have reproduced 

the questions of Minute 1 as follows and provide a response accordingly: 

 

A copy of the permit for the bore on Lot 1, confirming it can be used for more 

than one allotment and the quantities permitted (if specified).  

 

A copy of any existing agreements with any other parties in relation to water 

from the bore on Lot 1, including the volume of water involved and any 

infrastructure/easements in place.  

 

The mechanism proposed for allocation between the allotments, including 

management obligations of the parties for on-going management and 

maintenance.  

 

1.2 A copy of the permit (RM16.294.01) for the construction of the bore is attached in 

Appendix [A]. This permit was approved on 9 November 2016 and authorised the 

construction of the bore as identified on the proposed scheme plan, and which is the 

primary water supply for the existing dwelling. It is this bore, that will service proposed 

Lots 1 and 2. 

 

1.3 There are no other water permits attached to the subject site.  

 

1.4 Upon further investigations, it is confirmed that no other properties have access to this 

bore and therefore the Water Demand Calculation as detailed in Table 2 of the 

Infrastructure Feasibility Assessment that accompanied the original application1, is 

incorrect. I have subsequently confirmed this inaccuracy with the applicant, and the 

author, Jordan Cathcart (Meyer Cruden). This inaccuracy stems from a potential 

miscommunication.  

 
1.5 I have then confirmed with the applicant’s surveyor, Alex Chubb (Coterra) that there are 

no easements nor are there any legal instruments attached to the Record of Title of the 

subject site, that allows any access from anyone else, to the bore in question. For all 

intents and purposes, the bore was installed after 2016 for the sole benefit of the subject 

site and the subject site only. Recognising that there are no other water permits 

 
1 Appendix [E] of the application documents for RC240234. 
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attached to the property, the bore’s permitted allocation of 25,000 Litres remains for the 

sole benefit of the subject site, only.   

 
1.6 In considering all of the above, the water demand assessment that was detailed in the 

Infrastructure Feasibility Assessment should be considered without reference to the 

“northern neighbour”. I have reproduced the water demand calculation as follows: 

 

 

 

1.7 Please advise if you require any further information on this matter.  

  

15,150 l/day 
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APPENDIX [A] – RM16.294.01 








